
Dear Brendan Versluys, 
 
I would like to object to planning application 2024/0862/P for the citing of a sea container on the fourth floor of 
38/40 Windmill Street W1T 2BE. 
 
I live opposite on the fourth floor of 10 Windmill Street and would have direct sight of this ‘sea container’. 
Unfortunately, there are no details or plans with this application. Therefore I have to assume that if permission is 
granted this would result in a standard-sized 40ft x 8ft and 8ft high container being dropped onto the fourth floor of 
the property which will have a significant visual impact not only from my home and others in Windmill Street but 
also from street level. I remind you that Windmill Street is part of the Charlotte Street Conservation Area and 
permitting this application would run contrary to its aims. 
 
Please can you let me know why there are no accompanying detail or plans with this application? 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you require any further information. 
 
Regards, 
 
Andrew 
 


